e  Website http://schools.tdsb.on.ca/glenview
o Twitter @TDSB_Glenview

' IMPORTANT DATES

Nov.6  Daylight Savings Ends Contact the school about absences:
Nov.11 Remembrance Day 416-393-0330 Option “1”
Nov. 14 Progress Report going home
Nov. 15 Grade 8 Trip Info Meeting - 6:30 pm Contact Principal: Mario Sirois

School Council Meeting - 7:00 pm E-mail: mario.sirois@tdsb.on.ca
Nov.17 Parent Teacher Interviews - evening Phone: 416-393-9390
Nov.18 Parent Teacher Interviews - am/PA Day-pm
Week of Nov. 20t - Bullying Awareness Week Contact Vice-Principal: Marlene Calligan
Nov.23 Immunization (Grade 7) E-mail: marlene.calligan@tdsb.on.ca
Nov. 24 Immunization (Grade 8 girls only) Phone: 416-393-9390
Dec.1  Gr. 8s visiting Lawrence Park CI - 12:30 pm
Dec.2  PADay Contact Superintendent: Vicky Branco
Dec.20 Holiday Concert at Lawrence CI - 6:30 pm E-mail: vicky.branco@tdsb.on.ca
Dec.22 Extended Lunch -11:30-1:00 pm
Dec.23 Lastday of school for 2016 Contact Trustee: Jennifer Arp
Dec. 26-Jan. 6 - Winter Break E-mail jennifer.arp@tdsb.on.ca

As we enter the third month of this school year, we are very happy that Glenview continues to be
full of positive energy. When you read this edition of Parentview, you will see the many student
entries from the sport teams and clubs that they have been involved in since September. We would
like to thank the many teachers and parents for their continuous support. Teachers are putting the
final touches to the Progress Reports which will be sent home on Monday, November 14" with
interviews taking place on Thursday, November 17" and Friday, November 18". More information
will be shared with our families on November 11" regarding our interview booking system which
will open to our parents on Monday, November 14" at 4:00 p.m. Don’t forget to turn your clocks
back one hour this Sunday to gain an extra hour of sleep (our teenagers will be happy)!

Dropping Off Students in the Morning

We are very concerned with the safety of our students when they are being dropped off in the
driveway in front of the main entrance of the school. The mornings are dark and with the high
number of students on foot this is creating a very hazardous situation. Cars are constantly backing
up in order to reconnect with Rosewell Avenue from a driveway consisting of only one exit. We
have been placing pylons at the entrance to help alleviate these concerns. Please help ensure our




students’ safety by cooperating and not dropping off students before school from the driveway,
but instead please use the east side of Rosewell Avenue.

Visits to our Grade 6 Feeder Schools

We have almost completed our Grade 6 visits to our feeder schools as part of our transition plan.
This allows us to share information about Glenview so the students have a clear picture on what
they will experience during their Grade 7 and 8 years.

Raffle winners

For our 50 Anniversary Celebration on Saturday, October 1*, we raffled off two international
flights to London or Paris which was donated by Explorica. In addition, we also raffled off a $200
gift certificate for School Specialty who supplies our agendas. We are happy to announce the
winners! Congratulations to Anna Woo who won the international flight tickets and to Kirby
Dickson who won the $200 gift certificate!

TSO Field Trip
On Thursday, October 20“‘, the entire school loaded onto 17 buses to attend a performance at Roy

Thompson Hall by the Toronto Symphony Orchestra. The performances were very well received by
both students and staff. We look forward to organizing more school-wide initiatives and field trips
for our students to enjoy.

Alyson Schafer Parent Presentation

On Thursday, October 27", Alyson Schafer presented to parents from Glenview as well as our
feeder schools on The Joys and Fears of the Pre-teen & Teen Years. She provided the parents with
some strategies on how to keep the lines of communication open between parent and child as we
give them a voice in the daily decisions that occur on a regular basis. From research, we have
learned that during these years there is another growth spurt in brain development which helps
explain some of the behaviours we see amongst our teens such as the need for more sleep! Talking
through situations that cause anxiety and providing tangible strategies such as breathing when
faced with these challenges are key components of helping our teens use effective coping
mechanisms.

Halloween Activities

On Monday, October 31*" in the afternoon, our students participated in self-selected Halloween
activities which were supervised by staff. We were excited to see the number of costumes worn by
both students and staff. Students participated in one of the following activities: a dance in the gym,
movie, quiet time in the Library, the pool and games. This year we also had a “Catchup” room for




students needing to complete overdue assignments. Can you guess the costume theme for the
staff of Glenview?

Superintendent visit

On Tuesday, November 1*, we had our second visit by our school superintendent, Vicky Branco.
We are continuing our dialogue around our school improvement plan focusing on Student
Achievement, Equity and Well-Being. At our next School Council meeting we will be sharing a video
by our director, Doctor John Malloy on the TDSB’s Vision of Learning. Our monthly visits by Ms.
Branco, open up great dialogue in addition to visiting our classrooms to celebrate our successes in
posting learning goals, anchor charts, success criteria and student work and looking at ways we can
continue to improve our instructional programs.

Grade 8 End of the Year Trips and School Council

We are finalizing the details of our Grade 8 year-end trips from June 12-16, 2017 (except for New
Brunswick which will be from June 11-16, 2017). Students will have the opportunity to travel with
teachers and classmates to the following destinations: Quebec City, Montreal and St. Andrew’s by
the Sea in New Brunswick. Please join us on Tuesday, November 15™ at 6:30 p.m. to learn more
about these options. Following this information session, we will begin our November Parent
Council meeting.

Immunization — November 23" and 24"

The Toronto Public Health department will be here on Wednesday, November 23" for our Grade 7
students and Thursday, November 24" for our Grade 8 students to provide the appropriate
immunization. The following inoculations will be provided to the students when parental consent
was given:

Grade 7 students (boys and girls)

Meningococcal-ACYW — 1 dose

Human Papillomavirus (HPV) — 2 doses, 6 months apart

Hepatitis B — 2 doses, 6 months apart

Grade 8 students (girls only)

Human Papillomavirus (HPV) — 2 doses, 6 months apart

Lawrence Park Collegiate Visit

On Thursday, December 1* the Grade 8 students who are in-district for Lawrence Park Collegiate
will visit during the afternoon. They will be provided with pertinent information as well as the
opportunity to tour the school. Any student not in-district, will remain at Glenview to work with
other teachers.




Holiday Gift Baskets - Sharing with Families

For many years now during the holiday season, Glenview adopts several “Holiday Families”. Again
this year we are working with our school Social Worker, Joanne Kenny to support families in our
community who are struggling. In doing so, each registration class will be working with a family to
provide them with essentials and gifts to make the holiday celebration special.

Each adopted family will be providing us with a profile that comes with first names, ages, genders,
clothing and shoe sizes of each family member along with a “Wish List” of items the family hopes to
receive. Students will use the Holiday Wish List in their class to select an item for purchase. It is by
no means mandatory; it is a guideline. One of the most important donations that can be given is
grocery gift cards as these are considered our top priority for each family.

More information will be provided to our students at the end of November, however, we wanted
to share this with you now so you are aware that this is up and coming. All donations must come in
to the school no later than Friday, December 16",

Our school participation in this initiative has been overwhelming in the past. Your support will
make a positive impact in the lives of vulnerable families.

Professional Learning Communities (PLC)

This past week our Math and History/Geography teachers worked together in a professional
learning community (PLC) to focus on specific areas. Our math teachers engaged in discussion
around assessment and evaluation and how to incorporate the achievement chart (Knowledge,
Thinking, Communication and Application) when assessing and evaluating student work. This type
of assessment allows our students to better understand what types of questions they are
answering and the areas they need to focus on for improvement. Our History/Geography PLC
continued their discussion on inquiry-based learning from last year. They discussed the benefits of
allowing students to develop questions around topics of interest once they are provided with some
background knowledge from specific curriculum expectations. We were very fortunate to have our
Learning Coach, Fayza Prebtani join us for this discussion. On October 13™, our English teachers
met for their PLC on incorporating the Turning Points essay contest into their classes. All students
will write an essay on a significant event that has impacted their lives. Teachers will guide their
learning as they model the writing process. More information can be found at:
http://www.thelearningpartnership.ca/what-we-do/student-programs/turning-points

PLCs are a very important tool that we will continue to use throughout the year so we can engage
in focused conversations regarding our school improvement plan as well as supporting our teachers
in their own professional development.

Holiday Concert

The students involved in our music program are busy getting ready for our Winter Concert. Please
mark Tuesday, December 20™ on your calendar at 6:30 p.m. for our Winter Concert at Lawrence
Park Collegiate.

OCTOBER — STUDENT RECOGNITION AWARD WINNER

LN

“We would like to congratulate the following recipients for demonstrating exemplary respectin
their classes: Charlie B., Jack V., Ethan F., Eden D., Mia W. Bronwen P., Karenna M., Alexander W.,



Spencer B., Cynthia L., Alara C., Eisi A., Sydney K., Olivia C., David B., Lauren A., Lukas F., Lucy C,,
Ruven R., Yutaka N., Chen A., Samantha H., Dean B., Halle Z., Kaura S., Sara M., Abby S., Tea L.,
Ysabel F., Emily G., Maria Y., Michelle C., Jimmicia M., Maya M., Stephanie N. and Kate P.R.

Last month, FE8A and FE7A took a field trip to the Forest Valley Nature Reserve. The focus was
creating art using only natural resources that portrayed movement or balance within the piece. In
the morning we had a small presentation explaining the elements of this newly introduced way of
visual arts as well as putting a name to the inspiration for this project, Andy Goldsworthy.
Continuing on into the day our classes divided up into groups and began planning together. Later
on we brought our ideas to life and created pieces of artwork, which we presented to each other
pointing out the elements we used as well as the materials. Overall the experience truly changed
our perspective on nature and its importance in the artistic society.

By: Charlie C. & Maija L.

On Wednesday, October 19, Mike Ford came into Glenview to sing to the Grade 7’s about Canada's
history. We listened to his songs, in English and in French, and they taught us a lot about our
country’s history and his career. Even though it was educational, we thought his enthusiasm made
it fun and interesting. Also, since the information was told to us in a song, we are more likely to
remember it in further experiences. In addition to all of this, we thought it was very engaging
because he drew in all of our attention by having us interact with his songs. Something else that
captivated us was how Mike used different parts of his body to create music. In conclusion, Mike
Ford’s presentation was a fun experience that taught us a lot about Canada and we would want
him to come back again.

By: Eisela A, Jared D., and Amanda D.

Glenview parents,

Our names are Tea and Tiana and we are your communication prefects for this year. For this
edition of Parentview, we will be writing information to share with you. First off, we would like to
say that these past few months have been very busy for our school. September started off very
exciting for both grades to meet and see all the teachers and get to see all our friends again. These
are some events that have happened over the past two months.

If you are not familiar, our school holds an assembly at the end of every month rewarding a student
in each class who have shown they have succeeded the teacher’s expectations. The month of
September, the character trait was Respect and for October it was personal responsibility. In
October, FI8A and FI8B participated in the assembly performing skits and a dance to help the
students understand what true responsibility is. This upcoming month of November, the character
trait is empathy and hopefully all the students will be working hard to achieve this award.

Every year, 16 of Glenview’s grade 8 students get elected as prefects. There are nine positions
available, six for the board and three for the executive committee. All students and staff were able
to vote for one person in each category for the board: sports, arts, mentors, communication,
environmental and social events/ activities. Once these positions were elected, the board gathered
together and decided on our four students of the executive committee for this year. The lucky



students who have been chosen this year are Tessa B. and Cameron G. as our social
events/activities, Dakari J. and Ben S. as our sports prefects, Sam R. and Ryan K. as environmental
prefects, our mentors prefects are Sammi H. and Mia M., Julianna H. and Sydney T. are our arts
prefects and finally Tea L. and Tiana L. as communication prefects. This group of students decided
on Dean B. and Kate G. as our social justice prefects, Kate F. as our Deputy prefect and Sammy C. as
our head prefect.

The entire school went to TSO and had a blast, especially the music teachers! After we arrived back
at school, we had some pizza, juice and chips for lunch. We think that there should be more of
these school trips!

Lastly, as everybody knows, Halloween has just passed. This is one of Glenview’s favourite holidays.
Every year on Halloween, Glenview holds a school dance in the gym. Music was played by a D),
juice was sold and everybody dressed up in creative costumes! There was also a game room, a
movie room and the pool and library were open.

By: Tea L. & Tiana L.

On Wednesday, October 26, 2016 the Green Gryphons Environmental Club planted milkweed and
wildflowers around the school. We walked across the school yard and scattered seeds in places
that weren’t overgrown and would be suitable for butterflies and bees. Additionally, we made sure
that the seeds were placed in areas where the plants will not get trampled or mowed down. Having
these flowers will help monarch butterflies and honey bees. It’s crucial to help because the
monarch population has been declining for the last 10 years and monarch caterpillars can eat
nothing but milkweed. In addition to that, we need wildflowers to feed bees because they help
pollinate crops which make up one third of the food we eat. Knowing these facts encouraged us to
do our part, and we hope that you will also think about adding these types of plants to your yards
and gardens.

By: Green Gryphons (Tessy V., Amanda D. and Eisela A.)

CROSS COUNTRY

Congratulations to all the cross-country runners for all their hard work and dedication! It was great
season with lots of successes. We started practicing in mid-September to get ready for our first
meet at Earl Bales Park, and long and behold the practices paid off! It was a wet and rainy day, but
we still had over 20 qualifiers. The conference finals were again at Earl Bales, and the conditions
weren’t any better. Despite the weather, the Glenview athletes managed to prevail again, with
over 10 individual qualifiers, and one conference banner from the grade seven boys. The city finals
race was held at Centennial Park, and the conditions were looking hopeful for our runners. The
Glenview athletes managed to power through the plunging temperature and stinging rain. There
was much success throughout the team, and our runners placed very low results. A special shout
out to the grade seven boys who managed to place fourth as a team throughout the whole city of
Toronto. A special thank you to Mme. Bedard, Ms.T, and all the parents who volunteered to drive
and support our athletes. Good luck to the cross country team next year and we are looking
forward to many more great successes.

By: Adam.B, Kayvan.M



BOYS FOOTBALL

Glenview’s Boys Football Team began with 90 boys trying out for the team over a two week period
and ultimately 14 were chosen. We were ready to begin the journey to the city championships. On
Tuesday and Thursday mornings we had our practices where we put in that #dailygrind. With our
morning training sessions they definitely paid off with a victorious 4 game win at our first
tournament. Next up were the conference finals. Going into that game we had the momentum of
the last tournament and were planning on the win and we won with ease at a score of 28-7. Next
up were the city semi-finals and finals at Esther Shiner Stadium on Tuesday, November 1st. At the
city semifinals, we played Deer Park in a tough game. With the score being 21-18 for Glenview, we
were in a bad position with the ball on our own 20 yard line. It was 3" and 15 and Tucker R. gave
Justin S. a gorgeous toss through the middle to enlarge the gap between the 2 teams. With 6 plays
left we were confident we had the win but the icing on the cake was the interception by Daniel T.
that led to the two touchdown lead. City finals were next and we were in a nail biting game vs John
G. Althouse where they had the ball on the 5" vard line with 3 plays left. The score was 21-17 and
we managed to stop them the first 2 times but then on the third down the rusher made an amazing
play but the ref called a penalty so they had to redo the down. In the end Glenview persevered to
secure the win. Go Gryphons! What a great season! Thanks to our wonderful coaches Mme Oreiro
and Mr. Yardley.

By Tucker R. & Daniel T.

BOYS SOFTBALL

This year, the Glenview Boys’ Softball Team had a fantastic year! The grade 7-8 boys worked hard
every Wednesday and Friday morning, training for the upcoming conference championship. When
the big day arrived the team was outstanding, winning 4 straight games. When the conference
finals arrived, the team found out that they were playing Winfield, the school that had heaten us
last year. After an exciting game, Glenview came out on top, winning the conference
championship! The boys scored nearly 100 runs in just 5 games, thanks to the team’s superb
fielding and hitting! The team, super proud of their performance, were now determined to win the
city championship. They continued to work hard every Wednesday and Friday morning. The
coaches knew that we were very good, but there was an upcoming challenge awaiting us at the city
finals. When we arrived at the field, we realized they were playing Glen Ames, the two time former
city championship winners, looking to defend their title. Even though Glenview thought they had it
with a 9-3 lead, Glen Ames made a nice comeback and won 11-9. On behalf of the team, we would
like to thank our coaches Ms. Walker, Ms. Hann and Alexander {(Ms. Walker’s son) for putting in so
much time and effort into making this great team happen. Good job Glenview! We’ll get ‘em next
time!

By: Charlie D. and Justin S.

GIRLS SOFTBALL

This year, the girls slow-pitch season was amazing! Everyone who made the team was very
talented and fun. We had many practices to get ready for our tournament on October 13" at R.J.
Lang. The teams we were playing against were Bessborough, St. Andrews, JB Tyrell, and
Windfields. We gave it our all for each and every game. Our first game against Bessborough was
very exciting and tough but in the end we only lost by 2 runs. We played really well against JB
Tyrell. Atthe beginning we were ahead by 2 runs but then they got lucky in the final inning. Sadly
we had lost another game. Next, we played St Andrews. Our fielding wasn’t that great at the start




but we hit really well pulling us ahead of them winning our first game of the day. After finishing
our 39 game we found out that the two teams moving on to the next tournament had already been
determined. Even though our last game wouldn’t count, we still played our best and won! We
didn’t make it on to the Conference Finals but there is always next year! Special thanks to the
parent drivers, the coaches Mr. Bozzo and Mrs. Hann, Mrs. Conliffe, Mrs. Mackenzie and the team!
By: Rachael C and Abby S

GIRLS FOOTBALL

On October 18", 2016 at 12:00 pm our first game of the season started. Before we could even get
there, we had six tryouts and practices before and after school. We had to learn how to run an
offence with a rookie quarterback and how to defend a successful offence. Through outbursts and
leadership we finally made it to York Mills Collegiate Institute for the first game of the season.

The sun was shining but winds were heavy. On our first play with the football, we found success as
our quarterback threw a touchdown. We led 13-0 at halftime and won 26-0 against Bedford Park.
Our second opponent posed some challenges for our offence. We scored just one touchdown as
Besshorough handed us our first loss of the season. A victory against Northlea would guarantee us
a spot at the conference semi-finals. We crushed Northlea 29-0, 21 of those scored with the wind
in our faces. The real test would be against Windfields, the team we would have to play for a
banner.

Windfields was the team we played the previous year for the red banner and a chance to go to
cities. Last year we won in a type of shootout which comes after overtime. This year we were tied
at the end of regulation and had to go into overtime. After a scoreless overtime we had to go into a
scenario where each of the teams get to try to convert a two point conversion until one school gets
the conversion and the other does not. It was a cold day and our fingers were freezing, but finally
on about the sixth round we caught the ball in the end zone and won. Our match in the finals was
against Bessbhorough again but this time we prevailed in a score of 8-7 and we won the red banner.
A week later we went to city finals. There were only three teams and once we lost our first game to
Deer Park our fate was undecided. If Deer Park beat North Kipling then we would have a chance at
a black banner but unfortunately when the reverse happened our season was over. Although we
didn’t bring home a banner from cities, we're still proud to be city champions and we thank all
parent drivers and coaches.

By: Kaura S.




Hello, my name is Caleb and I'm part of a group called Kids Lit Quiz. For those of you who don’t
know what that is, it involves groups of students who answer questions about literature.

For Kids Lit Quiz there are many different genres and subjects in the competition so it is important
to read a lot of books so you can diversify your knowledge of books. Some examples of previous
subjects are Friends, Myths and Legends and Aliases.

About a week ago 10 other members of Glenview’s Kids Lit Quiz and | went to John Ross Robertson
Public School for a Kids Lit Quiz. We split up into two teams: grade 7s and grade 8s each with 4 of
us. The bottom three were runners and what they did was collect the sheets at the end of each
round. Many different schools came to compete to move on to the next round and win some prizes
which were Red Maple and Silver Birch nominees. The competition at JRR was an exhibition
competition which meant that there were only half of the rounds there would normally be in a
regular competition. In a regular competition there are 10 rounds with 10 questions and for this
Quiz there were 5 rounds with 10 questions each.

We first received a booklet with different themes for different rounds. We had to pick a round we
would like to double the points on. Then somebody read out the questions one at a time for each
round and you would try to answer the questions with your group. After each round we would rip
the page with the theme out of the booklet from that round and hand it to the runners who would
hand it to the question master. All in all it was a very fun experience!

By: Caleb R. S.

Grade 8 Information
This has been an exciting week for our grade 8 students. Our pathway to secondary school was
officially kicked off with our parent information evening on Wednesday, November 2" and the
subsequent student information assembly on Thursday morning. We were also pleased to welcome
Steve Leder from the MaCS programme at William Lyon Mackenzie and Vernon Kee who
represented the SMR programme at John Polanyi on Thursday, for the students. There are a wide
variety of options for our graduating students as they transition to secondary. As | mentioned in the
presentations, sometimes all of these choices can be both intimidating and overwhelming. The vast
majority of our students in fact do go to their local schools, while some students have special
interests and focus and opt for specialized programmes. It is essential to have a plan when applying
to specialty schools so that when acceptances come in, decisions are easier to manoeuvre.
Please be sure to check out all of the open houses and other relevant information at:
www.tdsb.on.ca/goingtohighschool

Next week, and the week after, your grade 8 child will be bringing home CHOICES FOR 9, a TDSB
publication. | am seeing all of our graduates in IT to introduce the pamphlet and to further their
work on myBlueprint. | have included the schedule here so that you can ensure your child is
present at school.



Date Period Classes
Tuesday, Nov. 8 (Day 4) ) FESA
5 8C
Wednesday, Nov. 9 (Day 5) 2 FE8C
3b FIBA
4 8A
Thursday, Nov. 10 (Day 6) 1 FESB
2 FI8B
4 FI8D
Tuesday, Nov. 15 (Day 9) 3b 8E
4 FISE
Wednesday, Nov. 16 (Day 10) 4 FI8C
5 8D
Thursday, Nov. 17 (Day 1) 3b 8B

Food Bins

We were so pleased to receive a written thank you as well as a phone call of thanks from North
York Harvest Food Bank. Our food drive “harvested” over 600 pounds of food; food that goes
directly to members of our own community. Our annual food drive is yet another way we
demonstrate our commitment of responsibility for each other to our young ones. Thank you to all
of the families and staff who contributed.

Upcoming

v’ We are already planning our next reach out project at Glenview, our annual Gift Baskets
initiative. More about that to come!

v" Bullying Awareness Week takes place during the week of November 21st, and the Prefects
are hard at work in preparation for a school wide week of activities to highlight this ongoing
issue.

v Remembrance Day plans are underway for our touching and educational assembly.

Prefect News Update

Our board of new Prefects were able to nominate the following students for positions on the
executive. Congratulations to this outstanding (!!) group of 16.

Head Prefect: Sammy C

Deputy Prefect: Kate F

Social Justice Prefects: Dean B and Kate G

Further to this, kudos to our former Head Prefect Josh C. who was interviewed on CBC radio about
the effects of the American election news on young people, and to Megan L. who is now serving on
the executive of the Supercouncil which is an organization representing all of the student councils
in the TDSB!

Cues

As | am certain you are all aware, the time is changing one hour back this weekend. Here is a
terrific link to some information on sleep needs for us all, particularly focussed on our children.
http://www.aboutkidshealth.ca/En/HealthAZ/HealthandWellness/Sleep/Pages/sleep-benefits-
recommendations.aspx




Forest Hill
Students who are seriously interested in attending Forest Hill Collegiate for grade 9 are invited to
an open house as per the flyer attached to Parentview. Written permission (also attached) must
be submitted to Ms. Racko by Monday, November 21. No verbal permission will be accepted, and
the deadline must be adhered to, as requested by FH.
Parents are invited to an evening for them on December 6™ beginning at 6:45 PM and running until
9 PM. The evening will be comprised of:

*A slide show of the students and events over the last year that ran at Forest Hill

*A presentation by Forest Hill's Principal, Ms. Aitchison

*A PowerPoint presentation

*A Question and Answer Session

*An Opportunity to take a tour of the building
By: M. Racko, Guidance

\

GLENVIEW FUNDRAISER was a SUCCESS!
Thank you for your support! We are waiting for final numbers
from QSP but we raised about $5800 for Glenview!

- -
Congratulations to our top sellers: 1** Jared D, Tie for 27 Natasha L & Emily W, Tie for 3™ Carling H & Erin P, 4" James A,
5 Gabrielle P, 6™ Aya B, 7™ Rachael C, 3 way tie for 8 Fiona B, ChristineH, & Ava P,
9™ Alicia A, 4 way tie for 10 Craig C, Maya D, Zoe D, & Elenee H

We also had a participation draw. All students that sold 1item had their name in a draw. Participation Winners were:
Isabel A, Ellie C, Elizabeth D, Jared D, Parker F, Kate G, Lauren G, Sylvana K, Ben L, Samuel P, Spencer S, Owen S, Ava S.
Thanks for the prize donations from Mastermind on Yonge, Starbucks and Tim Horton's on Avenue.

The campaign for prizes is completed, but you can still order magazines all year, with profits going to
Glenview - WWW.QSP.CA

In an effort to showcase Lawrence Park Collegiate's music program to future band, string and vocal
students, we are opening our doors between November 14™ & November 18" for Fanfare Week.
We hope you'll join us for this week, and come to observe our music ensembles in rehearsal.

To register for one or more of the dates and to see the full details please follow the

link: http://tinyurl.com/Ipcifanfareweek.

We hope to see you there!




* orestHincategit

Open House

730 Eglinton Avenue West

Tuesday, December 6, 2016

12:45 p.m. - 3:10 p.m.

Choosing the right high school?
Come and check out FHCI!

This is a special event for Grade 8 students.

We will start in the Auditorium just inside the front
door.

Please arrive on time and with supervision.

Questions? Please call 416-393-1860.
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Glenview Senior Public School

Toronto
¢ District 401 Rosewell Avenue, Toronte, M4R 2B5
5[3;01‘0(1’1 Tel: 416-393-9390, Fax: 416-393-9386
0ar¢
Mario Sirois Marlene Calligan
Principal Vice-Principal

November, 2016
Dear Parent(s)/Guardianis),

As part of the Transitions Program for Grade 8's moving on to Grade 9, Forest Hill Collegiate Institute has invited
interested students to visit the school Tuesday December 6, 2016 from 12:45 p.m. to 3:10 p.m. A number of our

students have expressed an interest in this program.

Students seriously considering Forest Hill as a secondary schoo! will be dismissed from class at 11:15 a.m. to either go
home for lunch or to eat in the cafeteria and will then_travel on their own to the school. At the conclusion of the

program, students will be dismissed to go home on their own.

All students must meet with a Glenview staff member at 12:30 at Forest Hill Collegiate in the foyer for an
attendance check before proceeding on to the tour,

If you would like your son/daughter to attend the above program, please sign the permission form below and return

it to the Guidance Office by noon on Monday November 21, 2016.

If you have any questions regarding these arrangements, piease call me at the school (393-9390, extension 20040).

Thank you for your co-operation.

Sincerely,

Mariam Racko
Guidance Counsellor

of

has my permission to travel to and

Student’s Name (PRINT)

from Forest Hill Collegiate on December 6, 2016 on his/her own and to take part in the afternoon program.

Date

Parent/Guardian Signature



IV Annual
Parents and Communities

Partnering for Student Achievement

Saturday, November 19, 2016 oF ‘
PIAC invites all TDSB

8:00 a.m. to 3:45 p.m. parents/guardians to take part

Earl Halg Secondary School . in our FREE conference. Please |
100 Princess Avenue, Toronto, Ontario : | join us for an opportunity to i
make connections with other :

Workshops :
TDSB ts/guardians and
~\WhatAbout Math? comm?jirifiz::viilz ::tiZialltin
- Secondary & Post-Secondary Pathways and Transitions Ao : it R 4 J |
. in informative and empowering
- Blueprint 1

workshops on a wide range of |
topics related to parenting, |
student learning, and school 1
councils. {
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- French Programs in the TDSB

- Specialized Programs in the TDSB

- Financial Literacy

- Science, Technology, Engineering, And Math (STEM)

- Special Education - The Individual Education Plan (IEP) and
Individual Placement Review Committee (IPRC) Process

- Supporting Literacy at Home With Your Early Learner
(Kindergarten to Grade 3)

+ School Councils 101

- Engaging Parents in School Councils

- School Councils - A Discussion Of Problems and Solutions
(This Year Will Include One Session Focused On High Schools)

- School Councils - Communications 101

- School Councils - Fundraising

- School Councils - Working With Your Principal

- Community Use of Schools

- Schoolyard Greening Projects/OQutdoor Classrooms

- Homework Help - Online Math Tutoring

Information Marketplace (Available all day)

Stroll through the information marketplace and collect ideas, strategies,
resources, tools and gifts that will support you and your child’s education
journey. The marketplace will feature an array of community agencies, TDSB
programs and services and vendors offering great educational ideas and
giveaways throughout the day.
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For more information contact (416) 397-3529. I



NORTH YORK
HARVEST
FOOD BANK

October 20, 2016

Miriam Racko
Glenview Sr. PS

401 Rosewell Ave
Toronto, ON M4R 2B5

Dear Miriam,

The generous donation of Glenview Sr. PS of 600 pounds of food helped 60
families with meals this fall. As you read our newsletter, remember that because of
you and your support, families like the Perez family will be able to look back on their
first fall and the holiday with a full belly and a hopeful heart.

You have helped to ensure that no family needs to worry about where their next
meal will come from. Thank you!

We couldn’t do it without you!

To see how your donation has made a difference, please visit us online at
northyorkharvest.com or consider joining us for a tour of our food bank or
volunteering first-hand.

Let’s Leave Hunger Behind.

With warmest regards,

~ ,',.i;" / ,' / | N~ l
Leslie Venturino Ny
Development Associate, Food and Funds AL
leslie@northyorkharvest.com A
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